
Meeting Pavilion – Groundwork + building project 
 
 
In attendance Mayor Paddy Donnellan, Deputy Mayor Mrs Ruth Sharples, Cllrs Richard 
Johnson, John Ranshaw, Mr Mary Walker, Kevin Moorhouse. 
 
Liz Ash & Martin Ely – Groundwork Lincolnshire 
Chris Shinn – Pavilion caretaker 
Mark Humphreys – East Lindsey District Council 
Rebecca Wakefield – RAF 
 
Cllr Mrs R Sharples gave a brief outline of the last meeting bring all up to date, Groundwork 
Lincolnshire have been formally engaged to work on the next stage of the project. 
 
Liz Ash, is to project manage the works along side Martin Ely who will also be working towards 
completion of the works. 

1. Putting together a timeline plan for the project 
2. Hoping to use the RAF funds if available for match funding 
3. Which aspects are to be done first 

After discussion it was decided that the building work needs to be completed before the road and 
car parking, as increased traffic would no doubt destroy the new surfacing. 
Council to put in planning application for the MUGA (multi use games area, and any other 
aspects that need planning permission) ground work to draw up plan – MUGA to include 
markings for Hockey/football & tennis courts, this application will include the flood lighting of 
the area plus fencing and possibly a youth shelter facility. 
 
Rebecca Wakefield – we have missed the time slot for the funding mentioned at the last meeting 
but there are other options, a list of necessary requirements was given to Council, East Lindsey 
rep. and Groundwork, these requirements include letters of support, copies of Council Standing 
orders, public liability insurance etc all to enable a funding bid to be placed.  
Three quotes for the MUGA from independent companies will be required. 
Rebecca suggested that she may be able to get some work done on the plans, at the least 
photocopying the plans for distribution to builders, if this is not possible -  
Clerk to contact Ray Cartwright to move the plans forward; to enable the plans to be put out to 
tender to builders for detailed costings. 
 
Martin Ely felt that Sport England, Football foundation would be a possible route for funding for 
the building works. 
 
 


